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Letters to the Editor

From the Editor-in-Chief

We’re Listening and Taking Action 
on Racism and Health Inequities

Published online July 24, 2020.

“Race is a sociopolitical construct.” 1
“[There is a] need for more racially inclusive 

language and equity-driven content in American 
Family Physician (AFP).” 2

“AFP is well-positioned to help readers address 
inequities in our one-on-one patient encounters 
through improving the quality of care that we 
provide to marginalized groups.” 2

These are just some of the words from readers 
rightly pointing out that AFP has much work to do 
in addressing systemic racism and health inequi-
ties. I have been thinking about these words and 
how to translate them into meaningful actions. 
This is a profound task that requires a carefully 
constructed strategy, not just an empty promise 
or philosophical endorsement. I have been read-
ing about racism; listening to podcasts; attending 
virtual town halls; and having conversations with 
colleagues, friends, and family to take a deep 
dive and understand what transformations will 
be necessary for the journal going forward. As I 
mentioned in my editorial reflecting on AFP in its 
70th year: “Our content is based on a curriculum 

of topics we solicit and on proposed topics that 
authors submit. We welcome comments and dis-
cussion on this content, and I believe that it is 
important to share diverse views.” 3 We are listen-
ing to your comments, and we must take a closer 
look at our curriculum and processes. Many 
projects and meetings are already underway with 
opportunities for our entire team to take critical 
steps in addressing racism and health inequity 
collaboratively. As each of these projects comes 
to fruition and objectives are finalized, details 
and resources will be listed on our website. These 
steps will take time to get right, and we continue 
to value your feedback along the way.
Sumi Sexton, MD
Editor-in-Chief 
Washington, D.C. 
Email: makkars@georgetown.edu
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